
Electoral Board Meeting 
January 2, 2019 

 
The Chesapeake Electoral Board met in the Office of the General Registrar on Wednesday, 
January 02, 2019. Those in attendance were: 
 
Elizabeth “Beth” Banks, Chairman;  
David “Dave” Midkiff, Secretary;  
Duane McNair, Vice Chairman; 

Mary Lynn A. Pinkerman, General Registrar; 
George Bryant, Deputy Registrar; 
Wanda Till, Assistant Registrar I 

 
Agenda: Discussion of the Precinct Reorganization Project. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Elizabeth Banks. 
 
Mary Lynn Pinkerman presented the Precinct Reorganization Project to the Electoral Board. 
 
There were several changes discussed in this presentation (please see the attached): 
 

1. To change the metes and bounds description of the Waterway (0049) Precinct, and to 
create a new precinct, the Waterway II (0065) Precinct.  

 
2. To change the metes and bounds descriptions of the Camelot (0003) Precinct and the 

St. Julians (0025) Precincts. 
 
3. To change the metes and bounds descriptions of the Greenbrier (0007) Precinct, the 

Hickory Middle School (0034) Precinct, the Great Bridge Baptist Church (0036) 
Precinct, the Bridgetown (0037) Precinct, the Pleasant Crossing (0043) Precinct, and 
the Centerville (0061) Precinct. 

 
4. To abolish the Green Sea (0047) Precinct, and to change the metes and bounds 

descriptions of the Bells Mill (0009) Precinct, the Grassfield (0014) Precinct, the 
Lake Drummond (0039) Precinct, and the Shipyard Road (0052) Precinct. 

 
5. To abolish the River Birch (0040) Precinct, and to change the metes and bounds 

descriptions of the B. M. Williams (0015) Precinct, the Parkways (0042) Precinct, the 
Fairways (0053) Precinct, the Green Tree (0056) Precinct, and the Cypress (0057) 
Precinct. 

 
6. To change the metes and bounds description of the Deep Creek (0006) Precinct, and 

to create a new precinct, the Deep Creek II (0064) Precinct. 
 
7. To change the metes and bounds descriptions of the Churchland (0004) Precinct, the 

E. W. Chittum (0020) Precinct, the Silverwood (0027) Precinct, and the Bailey Creek 
(0038) Precinct.   

 
Mary Lynn explained the reason for these moves as follows:  

 Adjust for population growth.  
 Eliminating the use of schools as polling places, when possible.  
 



All these changes were approved and will be presented to the City Council January 8, 2019 at 
their scheduled work session.   

 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Beth Banks and seconded by Dave Midkiff at 8:52 a.m. 
 
David “Dave” Midkiff, Secretary;  
Minutes submitted by George Bryant, Deputy Director of Elections & Deputy Registrar 

 


